
Virginia Plumbing & Mechanical Inspectors Association      MINUTES 

General Membership Meeting 

Graves Mountain Lodge 

205 Graves Mountain Lane  

Syria, Virginia 22743 

July 27, 2018 2018 

President James Anjam called the meeting to order at 8:am 

In attendance: James Anjam, Tom Clark, Ellis McKinney, Anthony McMahan, Chris Martin, Jane 

Kim, Vic Hines, Bob Atkins, Dennis Hart, John Seay, Krishna Loomba, Ron Craddock, Johnathan 

Sargeant, Randy Bowman, Louis Beck, Guy Tomberlin , Thomas Decatur, Ronald Hefurth, 

Richard Grace, Randy Pearce, Jay Otto, Wayne Kushner, Stephen Borders, Michael Derrow, Eric 

Woolford, Daniel Crigler, Eric Tyree, Shawn Strausbaugh, Dale Windom, Randall Latuche,  Tony 

Wilkerson, Kim Dellinger, Tom Marple, Donnie Foster, Timothy Garner, Ron Craddock, Edward 

Armel, Mark Robinson, Kent Tamkin, Geary Showman, Jesse Beavon, Terry Ganey, Brian Crisler, 

Christopher Hickey, Mark Grimmell, Gary Cubbage, Johnny Vannoy, Thomas Walker, Robert 

Burns, William Vineyard, Sam Good, Robert Artis, James Ratliff, Sandi Morris,  Aaron Morgan, 

Warren Newsome, Michael Maher. 

Meeting was started with the Pledge of Allegiance 

Agenda was approved 

Quorum was approved 

Report of Officers: 

Secretary: Motion was approved to accept the minutes. 

Treasurer:   Current Balances: 

                      Savings Account - $9009.45 

                      Checking Account -$59,607.01 

                      Credit Card Balances - $0.00 

Update from last report. The compromised credit card was closed and all charges have been 

removed. Two new cards were issued, one to the Treasurer and one to the Executive Secretary. 

The Treasurer’s laptop and Quicken software has been replaced. The files and books have been 

moved to new laptop. 



Other expenditures since our last meeting include refreshments and lunch at BOD/PMG code 

meetings. Shirts for Summer SOI, and new member packages. 

Executive Secretary:  

The following is a report of Membership and 2018 Dues. 

Active Membership List…………………………………………………………………………………………………….296 

Lifetime Members…………………………………………………………………………………………………………….25 

Honorary Members……………………………………………………………………………………………………………4 

Retired Members……………………………………………………………………………………………………………….3 

Retired Members Paid Dues……………………………………………………………………………………………….2 

Members Not Paid Dues…………………………………………………………………………………………………….55 

Active Members Paid 2018 Dues……………………………………………………………………………………….241 

Associate Membership List…………………………………………………………………………………………………33 

Lifetime Members……………………………………………………………………………………………………………….12 

Members Not Paid 2018 Dues…………………………………………………………………………………………….18 

Associate Members Paid 2018 Dues…………………………………………………………………………………….15 

New Active Members: 

Brian Crisler – Mechanical Inspector with Prince William County 

James Devalle – Construction Inspector with Prince William County 

Aaron Morgan – Inspection Supervisor with Fairfax County 

Denny Richardson – Lead Cross Connection Inspector with Loudon Water 

William Francis Vineyard – Deputy Official/ Plans Examiner with City of Charlottesville 

New Associate Members: 

None 

 

ICC Report: Shawn Strausbaugh 

Shawn talked about the ICC Richmond Conference is October 21-29 2018, which will include 

Education Training Programs, opportunities for CEUs, and Final Action Hearings for Group A, 

other activities, all available on the ICC website. 



Shawn also reminded us to verify voting validations prior to the ICC Conference, and that ICC 

Scholarships and Matching Funds are available through application with VPMIA. 

August 31st, is the date of publishing ICC Code Changes. 

 

 

 

 

ICC Region VII:  Rick Witt 

There will be a mock Code Hearing presentation at the ICC Region VII meeting in Hagerstown, 

Md., for next meeting, scheduled for September 13-14, 2018, see Region VII webpage for 

details. 

DHCD: Sandy Morris 

Sandy talked about the availability of legacy codes being made available to Building Code 

Official throughout the state sometime this fall, and ask that she be contacted if the legacy 

codes are not received.  

The 2015 Code adoption effective date is September 4, 2018. 

Virginia version of the adopted I- codes, published by the ICC, were ordered, but will not be 

available by September 4, 2018. 

First code change training for 2015 codes, held in Prince William County. 

Online training will be available this fall. 

DPOR: Mike  

No report 

IT: Jane Kim 

VPMIA has a new webpage, please verify your name and contact information, and if you have 

question, please contact webmaster @ VPMIA.org 

Nominating: Dustin McMahaney 

No report 

Legislative: Ron Clements 

No report 



 

PMG: Richard Grace  

PMG Committee met July 27, 2018 

Reviewed Public Comments 

Next meeting in middle of September 

Time & Place: Rob 

2019 School of Instruction location 

Virginia Beach Holiday Inn 

April 3 – 5, 2019 

70 rooms have been blocked for attendees 

Posting information on website next week 

Advertising/ Yearbook: Anthony McMahan 

No Report 

See last meeting report; 

Working on New Yearbook for SOI 2019 

Recommend staying with printing company 

Jane Fitzgerald will be designing 2019 Yearbook 

 

Bylaws: Dustin McLahaney 

No report 

Awards: Randy Pearce 

No report 

Anthony has contact for awards 

Selected supplier Jefferson Engraving 

 

Certifications/ Education: Chris Hickey 

Working on classes for 2019 SOI 



 

BCAAC: Randy 

No report 

Building Safety:  

Greg Fields, James Moss, Pete Messinger, and Tom Clark, attended the ICC Building Safety 

Event at the headquarters of the ICC in Washington D.C., which was a well-attended, very 

successful event for the Executive Board and membership of the ICC 

 

 

VCEC: Dustin 

No report 

Will meet after ICC Richmond Conference 

There were six organizations involved, and it was a great success last year. 

VBCOA: Rick Witt 

No report 

OLD Business: 

Please apply for VPMIA Scholarships, available up to $ 1500.00 to attend 2018 Richmond ICC 

Conference. 

2018 Richmond ICC Conference October 21 – 29, 2018 

New Business 

Shawn Strausbaugh reminded us that the ICC has a limited number of Scholarships available for 

2018 Richmond Conference, and be sure to get your application before deadline to apply.  

Former ICC, and VPMIA, VBCOA President Guy Tomberlin shared a few words with us, as he 

reflected on the history of the organization and the need for the membership to participate in 

the ICC Committees, by answering the ICC call to Committees.   He spoke about Virginia’s 

reputation and leadership on ICC Committees and Councils, and encouraged us to continue to 

actively participate in the code committees and code development process. 

 

President James Anjam, asked for any further discussion or comments, and adjourned meeting. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


